Adult Education Advisory Council
April 8, 2010
Crawford County Adult Education Center
Van Buren, AR

Present: Ben Aldama, Denise Hester, Diane Cary, Steve Clayton, Eddye Kaye Hansen, Jim Smith, Gail Shrum, Blake Robertson, Jolla Robinson, Kathy Spigarelli, Peggy Weir, Wes Pillow, Pat Collins, and Nancy Loftis attending to take minutes.
Absent:  Marie Bruno, Marsha Taylor, Clif Ford, Ashley Stripling
Guests: Gary Udouj, Jennifer Looper, Debbie Kendrick-Faubus, Ralph Edds, Richard Jones, Dr. William House, Kim Fluker
Welcome & Introductions
Ben Aldama welcomed everyone to the meeting. Debbie welcomed everyone and introduced her staff to the council.  Everyone introduced themselves – both members and visitors.
The Center serves about 1,200 students annually, serving all of Crawford County with several satellite programs, including Mountainburg, Alma, and Mulberry.  They have a Family Literacy program and lots of ESL students.  The staff includes 2 fulltime teachers and the rest are part-time.  Have a partnership with the Fire Department.  Also, have a lot of community activities in the building which is a good partnership and a good recruiting tool.  Question: Any childcare? – No.  Any transportation? No, except for TEA clients.
Open Forum
Russellville – Sen. Mike Lamaroux came to this center and 36 students attended.  It was a very good meeting.  He didn’t know a lot about adult education, but he took questions from the students and was very responsive.  He encouraged Pat to get other adult educators to invite their senators and reps to their programs.  She got good one –on--one time with him.
Ft. Smith – had an advisory board meeting this week and Philip was able to come. There is currently a big push for additional GED® credentials before the May graduation.  
Fayetteville – graduation is scheduled for May 24th.  Trying to get Shane Broadway to speak.  Started trying to track post-secondary better.  Life after the GED Test – using a survey to ask questions regarding post – secondary after passing the practice test.  A para-pro follows-up from the survey.

Mid-South CC – housed in a One Stop.  We have so many students that we have opened additional time slots at night.  Love AERIS!  The system is so helpful with tracking students – a very good management system.

Black River Technical – main campus is in Pocahontas, but also serves Clay and Lawrence counties.  Currently have served 660-700.  There is a new satellite in Portia.
Stuttgart – has one of the top 25 GED graduates.  The district superintendent has resigned which is sad because she was a good supporter of adult education.  Most of the satellite programs numbers are down.
Magnolia – trying a new situation with TEA clients – requiring them to attend longer.  Numbers have been down as a whole until the TEA situation, so now the numbers are probably up, but EFLs down.  Have a program review scheduled in May.  

Mississippi County Literacy – received a part time Americorps person through ALC.  She put together a countywide resource Directory of services in the community including name, address, telephone, website, even limitations.  Got enough money to print 300 to start.  As a result of the contacts made through this effort, several new students and tutors.  
Arkansas County Literacy –writing grants. Getting ready for Spring Fundraiser.  Tutors and students are working hard and testing.  Had a student who passed the driving test.
AR Northeastern – Paragould satellite set up a booth at the Chamber of Commerce.  Has a program review scheduled for next week.  Graduation is May 14th – in March had 22 people GED® test and all 22 passed.  Had 2 students pass who he had been working with for several years.

Little Rock - as far as I know everything is going very well.
OTC – we will have about 2,100 students by the end of the year.  We are sponsoring a taskforce.  Dr. Jim Purcell, Director of the Arkansas Department of Higher Education,  is on the taskforce.  It looks like it is going to work.  There will be an adult education class on the OTC campus, but will be preparing to attend the college.  Through Work Study can use college students to tutors adult education students to prepare for college.  The colleges are being held accountable.  The program is going to have 100 graduates this year.  Sheridan has a lot of graduates.
Valley View –   Have some staff changes for the next year. GED® on the Weekend - 42 Practice Tested – 9 Official Tested from that.  It was a huge success. Pat Collins started this and should have patented it. Graduation is May 10th.  Steve Cox, all-American punter for Razorbacks is the keynote speaker. He will be very motivational. All state representatives and senators have responded positively to attending the graduation.  
Pat – changing GED® up a little bit. Going to make it 3 weekends. Going to try to get her needed hours from the students.  Currently has 234 graduates.  You can be next!
NWACC – moving in June to new facility with better parking, more space. It is a former hospital.  It is the Center for Non – Profits at Rogers.  Graduation is May 15th
PCSSD – His guest is Dr. House, a retired professor.  The program has currently served 2500 and enrolled 1500.  Numbers are down, but our goals are up.  Graduation is June 10th.

Legislative report – Patricia could not be here, but asked Ben to “keep it going.”
AAAAE – Jim Medley was very appreciative of the Hankins Award.  Things went well at the AACAE Conference.
AACAE – Wes Pillow – The committee met yesterday.  The annual conference is scheduled for October 21-22, 2010 at the Embassy Suites in Little Rock.  Registration is being increased from $75 to $100.  Pat – I’d like to see money from the COABE money be used for certain things.  Keynote speaker will be Charlotte Strickland.  Call for Presenters will go out by the end of the month.  Going to include a list of topics that we would like to have.  COABE scholarship went to Jan Robertson, only one sent in, will do a session at AACAE.  Teacher of the year, Para-pro of the year, please send in applications.  Jolla – how about offering registration scholarships?  Wes – will take that suggestion to the board.  Pat – this (the increase) might be a hardship on some programs.  Ben – the board works hard for the organization and knows it was a hard decision.
AALRC – The biggest news is that the AALRC moved on March 10, 2010 to 525 W. Capitol. We share space with Arkansas Rehabilitation Services.  It has been a very busy time, but we are settling in to our new space.  Several meetings have already taken place in the building including the Arkansas Department of Career Education State Board.  Several professional development workshops are scheduled in the upcoming weeks.  Patti and Klaus attended the CSUN conference in San Diego, CA in late March.  We supported ALC by attending two of its regional meetings in Ozark and Stuttgart.  Marsha continues to meet with Advantage Communication, Inc. regarding the adult education marketing campaign.
WAGE – Pat Collins – is the WAGE representative. There is a new certificate in Banking.  Handout has info from 08-09.  Next WAGE meeting is April 23rd at the AALRC.  Ralph – there is a monthly WAGE report that he can give access to through Gmail.  CRC and WAGE – Jim had a discussion with DWS.  It’s a stackable certificate.  The skills can be used to earn multiple certificates such as CRC, WAGE and also GED® credential.  This needs to be a collaborative effort.
Kathy S – thanked Ralph for getting rid of the Distance Student Tracker.
ALC – Marie will give the report tomorrow.

State Office – Jim Smith - Jolla –said that he had information regarding testing – when should this be discussed?  Wait until tomorrow.  Jim discussed how the assessment changes have unfolded.
Jim thanked his staff for all their hard work. They visited almost all programs with at least a one day visit and several with the 3 days reviews.  Trained 2 new people this year.  We have the funding finished, and will get it out as soon as possible.  May email the state amount in the near future.  Kathy S. – What about federal?  The state amount into the funding formula is $18,250,000.  May have special projects money, but will be so limited- not sure where that money is coming from.  The one with Gail will continue and probably a couple more.  The projections have been below the actual money, but the money is still below the previous year. 
Federal Dollar - $5.3 million + $1.3 million extra one time money.  It is divided into Institutional/Correctional, EL Civics, and D & E.  Have to know the state money first, then can ask for additional federal dollars – can not supplant.  The paperwork is being prepared, so that it will go out as soon as possible, hopefully, before the April 19th meeting.  Jolla – request – is there a way to identify the special project money be done quarterly? – Ex.  workplace maybe $5000.   A letter from this group to suggest the Special Project money goes into a “certain” pot of money such as workplace.  Would rather set aside a certain amount to dollars, but need to put parameters on the money. Ex. Workplace could be carryover money.  It is really an emergency fund also.  GED® offices moved from 3rd to 2nd floor.  It is a good move for them.  

There are 3 new auditors to audit federal and career tech funds. Also, there will be 3 in our office two C120s and one C121 or possibly an associate director which would be a 99.  It would be a great thing.  The GED® rooms will be for the auditors.  Janice’s office will be for the 121 or associate director.  The 2 coordinators will be in the big open room.
Pygmalion Committee – Jim is doing a presentation next week. This is a governor’s committee. A few folks from the council will be there.  Rep. Raney started this issue two years ago.  We had to defend why we have 16 & 17 years and that we aren’t recruiting them.  Want to explain the 16 and 17 year old population that comes to adult education.  Will give them the NRS report card to let them see the statistics.
Gail – my district is signing homeschoolers waivers only because it doesn’t count against them like a drop out does.  
Jolla – Do we want to serve 16 & 17 year olds?  Jim – No.  They are not our main focus, but under certain circumstances are willing to serve them.  Pat – I don’t take them unless they are 10.0.  They are not a problem for her.  
Brenda Dann- Messier, Assistant Secretary of Education, has been asked to come to our AACAE conference.  

Goal Setting – it is better to stay with what we are doing now.  Unintended consequences

Funding Formula this year - Dividing by 8 instead of 5 based on the performance items.  Ran the money based on 40% on seat time and 60% on performance.  Then, ran it 30/70% and it looked better.  Next year, 10-11 the formula will be 40/60.  The tentative run for 11-12 is 30/70% with a 10% transition. 15% is too harsh.  Then go to 15-20% shift.  (2012-13)
Kathy S. - Do they have to have the goal on entered employment and post-secondary since we data match?  Yes, you have to have the goal entered in AERIS in order to get credit.  Looked at doing it the other way, but it wasn’t beneficial.
Goals for next year:

1) Nearly 70% of AR GED® graduates make 410 in math – want to improve this area.  Develop a course of instruction for adult education teachers to improve their skills in math.
Adult Education Advisory Council
April 9, 2010
Crawford County Adult Education Council
Van Buren, AR

Present: Ben Aldama, Denise Hester, Peggy Weir, Wes Pillow, Diane Cary, Steve Clayton, Eddye Kaye Hansen, Jim Smith, Gail Shrum, Jolla Robinson, Kathy Spigarelli, and Nancy Loftis attending to take minutes.
Absent:  Marie Bruno, Lloyd Huskey, Marsha Taylor, Cliff Ford, Ashley Stripling
Guests:  Gary Udouj, Debbie Kendrick-Faubus, Ralph Edds, Richard Jones, Dr. William House, Kim Fluker

Minutes
The minutes were handed out. Minor corrections were noted. Then, there was a motion and a second. Then council approved the minutes with the minor changes.

Funding – no additional information at this time.
Ralph Edds met with Dubs Byers and his principals last week.  They are interested in WAGE at the Arkansas Correctional Schools.  The wardens may be contacting you if you have correctional facilities in your county.  Blake – it is a good environment to have WAGE.  Jolla – recently toured Wrightsville, and they did not want WAGE at this time.  Ralph is working to get more WAGE programs within ACS.

Assessment policy – after 2 years of trying to get a little a less stringent policy regarding the 60 hours retest policy.  The handout is still open for public comment, so it has not been approved by the State Board of Career Education.  The document is where we are now, but could easily change within the next year.  This is not a perfect document, but it is the best current document.  Kathy – what about ESL?  Does this just mean not to re-test?   Pat – am I going to be sanctioned if I test them?  Read the policy and follow accordingly.

Jolla Robinson contacted McGraw-Hill, talked to Alesha Tyson regarding not being able to post-test until 60 hours.  I need a letter stating it’s OK to test before 60 hours.  She didn’t call back, but Jolla talked to someone else the next day.  That person gave him some steps to follow to try to change the policy, but the steps do not match up with what the feds have said.  Jolla recommends that everyone calls or sends a letter to McGraw-Hill explaining the situation regarding post-testing.  MH didn’t put anything in writing to Jolla. He pulled his students and found that 80% of those who tested before 60 hours gained an EFL. Gail - Where did this whole situation arise?  He got assessment policies from other states and found out that many states were not under the 60 hours.  The bulk of this is from the TX policy.   Pat – should you put statistics in the letter?  Jim – yes to MH but No to OVAE – needs to be students’ based information.  Discussion ensued.  Steve – who do we need to write? Brenda Dann – Messier at the Department of Education, and copied to MH.  If we could just get “exiting the program with a different form before 60 hours” approved, that would be a great start.  Could we get key points to put in the letter?  Ben – can I distribute this information at the Administrators’ meeting on April 19th? Diane - How about student letters? – No, let’s don’t involved students, but maybe a partner such as WIA.
Purchase of Instructional Supplies
Calculators are not included on the instructional supplies list.  Need to look at the list.  Comments: no one has ever seen this list.  Ben will contact Ida Jo regarding the instructional supply list for the council.  Will review and make recommendation. As a result, there has been a problem
Denise Hester – handout for the literacy council phone tree.  Have added the new director at Ozark Literacy Council, Wendy Poole.  Amy Butz is working part-time at Craighead LC as an interim director.  Someone has been hired for the Yell County position, but no one knew who it was. It is Angel McGuigan.  An addition – Faulkner County Literacy Council- Emily Maggio.
The council isn’t going to have another meeting until September in Arkadelphia.  Are there any suggestions about the format?  Would Thursday be a good day for committee meetings and then Friday to report?  Diane – I like the idea of have committee meetings on Thursday, and reporting back.  Is it possible to have committee meetings before the Thursday, 2p.m. meeting?  Gail – let’s be more productive as a council.  Ben – the policy has been for the local programs to have access to the state office on the Thursday afternoon meeting. 
We are going to divide the state into more areas when the new staff is hired.  The jobs are currently being advertised, but not sure for how long.  Hopefully, by the end of June the new people will be in place.  It is not an easy, quick process.  More regions?  When will it go in effect?  Not sure, yet.  Hopefully, will have the associate director/manager and the 2 education coordinators by the end of June, but may take awhile before that can happen. The SE administrators’ group works well. Would like for all regions to have regional administrators’ meetings.  SE meets once a quarter as a group.  Hosting switches from location to location.  
Kathy – we need to do a better job of voicing what we need to talk about ahead of time – at least when we get the agenda.  Jim – maybe a conference call before the meeting to be better focused.  

Pat – Transitioning into Post-Secondary – super interested in this.  There needs to be a sub-committee working on this.  

There’s a good chance we will get 2 career counselors for the state.  If we get them, what do we want them to look at?  They may possibly be housed at the AALRC.  Who would they serve?  Not sure. They would probably work whole regions.  This will be a traveling position.
What about the format?  How about having the committee meetings before the regular 2p.m.?  If necessary.  Conference call?  Maybe members would be more prepared.

Friday, September 17th – there will be a conference call at 9a.m.  It shouldn’t take any longer than an hour.   This can be done through the AALRC. 

September 23-24- Arkadelphia

November 18-19 – Ozarka College in Melbourne
There will be an advisory council roundtable at the AACAE conference in October. 

Volunteers: Kathy, Gail, Jolla, Ben, and Peggy.
Dr. Ron Dickerson superintendent of Van Buren Schools came in to visit briefly with the council.  
Eddye Kay – find Thursday afternoon very interesting to bring together adult education and literacy.  Others agree with that.  Everyone learns from each other during that period of time.  
ALC – Eddye Kay for Marie – had 4 regional meetings.  The Clinton School tutor manual is almost finalized.  Talked about GAC money at the regionals.  There is no additional money, and there are more councils.  Attended COABE and focused on the Verizon sessions.  May 21st is the date for the annual meeting.  There are 4 member advisory board members open.  The annual meeting will be at the governor’s mansion.

Ben thanked Debbie for hosting.

Submitted,

Nancy Loftis
